



## WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

---

### GENERAL MEETING TUESDAY 28 SEPTEMBER 2021

1. **Attendance:** S. Downs, A. Oliver, N. Johns Snr, N. Johns Jnr, R. Hill, J. Hill, T. Baldock, B. Druwitt, J. Druwitt, T. Rooney, B. Dunn, S. Collins, M. Whitlock,
2. **Apologies:** J. Hennessy, C. Medlow, C. Bascheira, P. Reid, D. Ball, H. Downs
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
  - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 07 September 2021 –  
Moved: - S. Collins Seconded: - T. Baldock Passed
4. **Business Arising**
  - 4.1. UBlinds are the only outstanding invoice for shirt sponsorship
  - 4.2. Constitution has been reviewed and we do not need a Vice President
5. **Treasurer's Report**
  - 5.1. NIL
6. **Correspondence In**
  - 6.1. Minutes from Senior Delegates meeting for the Association came through, Strathalbyn proposals were both unsupported.
  - 6.2. Council Grant Application Closing 30 September
7. **Correspondence Out**
  - 7.1. NIL
8. **Sponsorship Report**
  - 8.1. Sponsorship offering flyers have been finalised and have started to be distributed to local businesses
  - 8.2. Invoices and emails to be sent to previous sponsors to see if they wish to continue with their sponsorship for next season.
  - 8.3. Are there any local business that members of the committee utilise in the local area that we can approach for either sponsorship or donations for the Christmas Raffle.
  - 8.4. Still waiting on some signage approval for new sponsors
  - 8.5. Jim's service station is rebranding from Caltex to Ampol, agreement from the committee to arrange to have his sign updated at no cost to Jim as a small thank you for all the work he does around the club.
  - 8.6. Well done to Nick Jnr for getting his employer to donate 12 stumps for the club as well as reduced pricing on some fielding equipment.
9. **Ground's Report**
  - 9.1. Soccer has finished for the year, is there any work required on the pitches now that they have been uncovered, at this stage the consensus is that they are looking good so far.
  - 9.2. Scorers Platform working bee to be arranged to get the painting etc sorted. Seating is still to be arranged between BJ and Jim.
  - 9.3. Thank you to whoever mowed around the nets, they are looking good.
10. **Recreation Grounds**
  - 10.1. Nothing to report at this stage, there has not been a meeting again.
11. **Senior Report**
  - 11.1. Numbers not looking good to have 5 senior sides this season, the current proposal would be that the B Grade Blue side would move to A2s.
  - 11.2. Trial game to be played between Blue and Red sides on 9<sup>th</sup> of October on the small oval as long as all players are available.
12. **AECHA Cricket Association**
  - 12.1. NIL
13. **Junior Report**
  - 13.1. Not a lot of juniors registered yet, some U10s and Dave will follow up with the coaches. Junior training for the next 2 Sundays.

#### **14. Bar News**

- 14.1. New stock has been purchased and stock take to be completed prior to the start of the season.
- 14.2. Nick Snr has moved that all members of the committee complete their RSA training. Seconded by R. Hill, passed. All members to complete and submit their receipts to the club for refund. Email to be sent to the committee with a link.
- 14.3. R. Hill to investigate a safe for behind the bar
- 14.4. It was raised if we need to continue locking the fridge and start leaving the ipad out in the til.

#### **15. Social Report**

- 15.1. New card for Foodland to be arranged and kept in the til.
- 15.2. Any receipts for anything purchased for the club take a photo and email through to the club email so we can keep track better.

#### **16. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram**

- 16.1. NIL

#### **17. Clothing / Equipment**

- 17.1. Thanks to Nick Jnr for arranging stumps
- 17.2. Clothing order last day for this is Friday. Arrange a second order date so that we can arrange a second bulk order.
- 17.3. Match balls to be arranged, this season we will purchase a box of turf wicket balls
- 17.4. Baggy Blues – this will be done once the initial shirt order is completed
- 17.5. Nick Snr – he will arrange new stubby holders with the new logos.

#### **18. General Business**

- 18.1. Courier Cup is not going ahead at this stage this season
- 18.2. David Ball was going to chase up specialist coaching with Ben Johnswood, Matt to follow up with him.
- 18.3. MyCricket Logins Anne to check with Pete re logins for Shane and Brock
- 18.4. Player of the Year Points can we look at redoing these to give the bowlers a chance at winning. Shane to send an email proposal to Rick and Anne and this will be reviewed.
- 18.5. A letter should be sent to the association raising the questioning the programming for As and A2s
- 18.6. Is Frog Box something the club would be interested in looking at
- 18.7. Outstanding Subs committee has agreed that payment in full is required before the first game and no clearances will be allowed if a player is unfinancial.

#### **19. Next Meeting: Tuesday 26 October 2021, 7pm**

#### **9. Meeting Closed: 8:15 pm**